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EAST MONTPELIER
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
Jan Aldrich, Chair, Lucy Ferrada, Bob
Riggen, Anna Saxman, Nancy Thomus

February 1, 2001

>Washington Central Supervisory Union
committee for preschool and full day
kindergarten will have recommendations
by June Board meeting.

>Voted to take $4,500 from fund balance
to repair furnace.

>Discussed request for proposals for
student transportation.

>Carol Randall reported on two in-service
days held in January - one on standards
based instruction and the other on school
climate.

>Set tuition rate for 2001-2002 at $6.,765
for a full time student and $3,382 part-
time.

U-32 JR. SR. HIGH SCHOOL
Tony Klein, Chair, and Ginny Burley
Eust Montpelier members

January 17, 2001

>Dot Blake reported on celebration of
Martin Luther King Day.

>Approved compensation for Glen Gannon
for coaching girls™ lacrosse.

February 6, 2001

>Approved installation of Internet Filters.
>Established tuition rate for 2001-2002 at
$8.898.

>Authorized Dot Blake and Jon Winston to
develop a process to ensure that the

correct information about weather and road
conditions be forwarded to Superintendent
in a timely manner.

February 21, 2001

>Approved leave of absence requests from
Craig Scharf and Lucinda Humphrey.
>Approved High School Spring Coaches
as presented.

>Approved a one-year Middle School
Baseball Start-Up Progam with a cost of up
to $1,000.

>Approved appointment of Carol “Kris™”
Pavek as a paraeducator.

February 27, 2001

>Held annual Budget Information meeting
with a number of community members
present.

EMES CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
COMMITTEE

At the request of the East Montpelier
School Directors, a Capital Improvement
Committee has been formed to assess the
needs of the school building and grounds.
An improvement and maintenance plan
will be developed. A survey, distributed
to community members at Town Meeting.
parents and the school staff. has been
returned. We had a great response!

Health concemns. such as bathrooms
without hot water and replacement of
school flooring. ranked first. Second and
third choices were, respectively,
additional instructional space for a
preschool room, kindergarten and
computer lab and safety issues, such as the
crowded parking lot. The Committee will
be forwarding recommendations to the
School Directors regarding these issues
and other concerns in June. Thanks to
everyone who helped us by taking the
time to fill out the survey.

Michelle McFadden

44434444344 44444943434494434434449342434

RECREATION BOARD

The last meeting of the Recreation
Board was a very productive one. The new
baseball backstop looks great. Unfortu-
nately, mother nature blew over the dugout
so that will have to be repaired this spring.

Improvements to the entrance and
creation of a one-way exit will be com-
pleted this summer. We feel this will im-
prove the flow of cars in and out of the
field, but most of all, make the entrance
area safer for spectators and players.

Next meeting of the Board will be on
April 30 at the field. The May meeting
will be on May 21 at 6:30 in the Town Of-
fice Building. All interested persons are
welcome and encouraged to come.

Ginger Hopkins R

DOG LICENSE NOTICE

Residents who haven't licensed their
dog or wolf hybrid by April 2, 2001
should have their dog registered. A
current Rabies Certificate is required. If
you're not sure whether the rabies
vaccination for your dog or wolf hybrid is
current, you may call the Town Clerk’s
Office (223-3313), and it will be checked
for vou.

All dogs six months and older must
have a current rabies vaccination and be
licensed with the town. A penalty late fee
will be added to each license fee.

Neutered/spayed animals will be $7
and unneutered/spayed animals will be
$13. Each of these includes a $1 fee for
the State Rabies Program.

CHANGE OF HOURS

Eugene Troia, Zoning Administrator for
the Town has changed the time of his
office hours. The new office hours are
Tuesday and Thursday, 3:30 - 5:00 pm.
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& RECREATION FIELD SPRING CLEANUP DAY
X Saturday, May 5 starting at 9:00 am

X Bring your rakes, shovels, wheelbarrow and lunch
X

X

X
X
X
X
X
X

MORE SPACE IS NEEDED

The recreational needs of the town
have intensified and the Recreation Board
is looking for land on which we can have
additional playing fields and open space
for a variety of activities. Ifanyone has
between 10 and 20 acres of relatively flat,
open land they would consider selling,
donating, or deeding to the town for rec-
reational use, please let us know.

Call Terri Codling Conti 476-3169 or
Ginger Hopkins 229-4375.
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